
President’s Message

FALL, WINTER, SPRING 2015-2016

Brothers,
 
I hope you are all doing well. As you all know, the brotherhood was temporarily located 
away from 1 Webster and we had our first terms with new members without a physical 
plant. We tackled those difficulties and I believe that we responded well, creating a 
great environment for the new members. Although we didn't have the house for Fall or 
Winter rush, we used the Rockefeller Center which turned out to be a success. We 
added 21 new brothers to the house in the Fall and three more in the Winter, a larger 
group than any within the last 5 years. We held meetings at Tom Dent Cabin, which is 
down by the Connecticut River and had a blast even without being in the basement. 

The brotherhood is excited to begin working with our two new faculty advisors; 
Professors Julie Kalish ’91 and Roger Ulrich (Tri-Kap ’77). Professor Kalish is a 
professor in Dartmouth’s Writing department and Professor Ulrich is the Ralph 
Butterfield Professor of Classical Studies. 



Although Professor Ulrich was off in the Fall because of he was hosting a study abroad in Rome, he was 
still very helpful within the house and kept in touch with the undergrads. The brotherhood hosted an 
academic talk featuring Professor Kalish. We cannot wait to draw upon their advice and experience as we 
move into this new chapter in Tri-Kap’s history.
  
The Fall and Winter were a very busy terms for everyone here on campus, but we still had great 
participation with our events and IM sports. This term we required at least 2 philanthropic hours from each 
brother to increase our presence within the Dartmouth and Upper Valley community. Brendan Krimsky ’
17 organized the annual Haunted House with Alpha Xi Delta Sorority; the event was a great success with 
brothers and sisters helping out during the morning and afternoon. Our IM soccer team had an amazing 
season, only to lose on penalty kicks in the finals late in the Fall. In the winter term we tried to repeat our 
IM hockey championship, but saw a bitter defeat in the playoffs..
 
Construction on the new house continued and the brotherhood was able to move into the house on March 
25, right before Spring term. While there are some finishing touches before opening up to the public, the 
house at 1 Webster Avenue filled with Tri-Kaps once again. We look forward to welcoming back alumni 
for Green Key Weekend, Commencement and Reunions.

As I hand over the reins to incoming president Ted Poatsy ’17, I just want to say what an honor and a 
privilege it has been to be the president of this great fraternity. I have absolute faith that he, and the rest of 
the incoming undergraduate executives, will work tirelessly to uphold the values and traditions of the 
brotherhood in the face of a changing campus environment. 
 
Yours in Kappa,
 
Keaton Renta ’16
President

President’s Message Cont’d

TRI-KAP GRAND OPENING 
CELEBRATION & REUNION!

Saturday, June 18 at 1 p.m. at The NEW 1 Webster Avenue, Hanover
 

Join us as we celebrate the completion of construction and Tri-Kap’s next era!  We’ll have a 
reception, a brief program, tours, food, drinks and fun!  All Tri-Kaps are invited, particularly the 
reunion classes as well as family and friends are also welcome.  Don’t miss this historic moment! 
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It has been an extremely busy year for us all! Much has 
happened at the College and at the house.

The biggest news: it’s official! The undergraduates have 
moved into a newly renovated house! A wonderful mix 
of old and new has come into being thanks to our own 
Bruce Williamson ’74. The basement is all new total 
eliminating the old kitchen and tube room/weight room 
which was constantly flooding. The upstairs bathroom – 
long a source of trouble – has been moved and redone. 
The Great Hall and the GOTE room are, to use a phrase 
from the Talking Heads “Same as it they ever was”.

For Bruce this has been a labor of love and we owe a 
huge debt of thanks to him. He not only oversaw the 
construction effort but dealt with the various Town 
agencies which required some delicate negotiations. With 
only a few areas left to be completed, as you will see 
from the other articles in this edition, the house is proving 
already to be a place for great experiences and 
significantly lower operational costs.

We also owe a debt of thanks to those of you who have 
contributed hundreds and hundreds of thousands of 
dollars so far to get construction to where it is today. 
Now the long work begins to pay the over $2 million loan 
we took out from the College.

The undergraduates under the leadership of past 
Treasurer Josh Tupler ’16 and current Treasurer Sam 
Libby ’17 with guidance from our alumni Treasurer 
Terry Lowd ’66, Vice-Chairman Sunil Bhagavath ’03, 
and former undergraduate Treasurer Brett Szalapski ’15 
have created a budget that shows the undergraduates 
repaying a substantial amount of the loan. But they alone 
cannot repay the entire loan. We need you, faithful 
alumni, to help cover the repayment. No amount is too 
small. Hundreds of Tri-Kap alumni have contributed to 
the Campaign. Donation information is available on the 
web site (http://www.tri-kap.com/?q=campaign). Checks 
can be made out to Kappa Kappa Kappa Society and sent 
to Sunil Bhagavath at 15 Collingwood Drive, Huntington 
Station, NY 11746.  Please consider donating or contact 
our Campaign Chair Michael Brasher ’10 to discuss 
arrangements for making a contribution.

Alumni Board Report
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Above: The transformation of the East side of the 
house is almost complete, and features a new 
stairwell and entryway. 

Key Upcoming Dates for Tri-Kap!

Green Key Tri-Kap Annual Meeting:
Saturday, May 21 in the GOTE Room

11:30 a.m.: Initiation of Tri-Kap’s Newest Members 
followed by lunch
1:00 p.m.: The Society's Annual Meeting begins
2:30 p.m.: Food, drinks and tours with 
undergraduates and alumni

 
Class of 1966 50 Year Reunion and Tour:

Saturday, June 11 at 3:30 p.m.
The NEW 1 Webster Avenue, Hanover



Kudos also to the current House Managers Vince Puzak ’17 and Ronak Kanwar ’17 who have learned the new 
systems and are putting procedures in place to ensure the safe and efficient operation of the new building. Thanks, 
also to Matt Graves ’14 and Will Bollenbach ’15 (both ex-House Managers) who helped put together a new 
Facilities Operations Guide and Residential Use Guide respectively. It is a relief to see house management and 
usage guidelines finally documented. All this work will set the stage for the next 100 years of building operations.
As you may be aware, the College has turned the Moving Dartmouth Forward report into policies and procedures 
to which the undergraduates need to adhere. I am happy to report that the undergraduates have things well under 
control in this regard and continue to be an exemplary Greek organization.

We continue to work to get alumni and undergraduates together. If you are interested in alumni reunions in your 
area, please reach out to the contacts listed on the Alumni web page (http://www.tri-kap.com/?q=node/2 ). The 
2016 Annual Meeting – the first in our new house – will be on May 21st. Details are on the Alumni page of the 
web site as well as are details about upcoming Commencement and Reunion gatherings.
Enjoy the rest of the Pillar and let us hear from you soon!
 
Yours in Kappa,
 
James McKim ’83
Tri-Kap Board Chairman

Alumni Board Report (Cont’d)
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Please donate to the 
Tri-Kap Capital Campaign at http:
//trikap.com/campaign/donate or by 

writing a check to “Kappa Kappa Kappa 
Society” and sending to 

Sunil Bhagavath at 15 Collingwood Drive, 
Huntington Station, NY 11746. 

Above: The basement has undergone a 
significant renovation, including a new bar, new 

drainage systems, and new bathrooms. The 
brothers continue to populate it with traditional 
Tri-Kap decor, and hope to have it finished by 

the end of Spring Term.

http://trikap.com/campaign/donate
http://trikap.com/campaign/donate


Despite major expenses with the new house, including furniture purchases and a major loan from the 
College, the Tri-Kap treasury has remained vibrant. We have maintained higher brotherhood dues to 
compensate for the lack of rent income, and we have explored opportunities to partner with the College and 
other houses to cosponsor events on campus, such as the faculty talk with house advisor Julie Kalish.

The brothers formed a move-in committee to develop a move-in plan and to purchase new furniture. The 
budget came from savings over the previous few terms, allowing us to buy new, durable furniture that will 
last well into the life of the new house. We are pleased to report that final move-in expenses have come in 
under budget, and the move-in process has heightened our sense of fiscal responsibility.

As we continue with move-in throughout the Spring term, we hope the alumni will support us as we plan for 
repayment of the loan from the College. While we promise to budget frugally in the face of this loan, we also 
recognize that we cannot survive without the tremendous help of our loyal alumni. We hope that you will 
think of us as you remember the amazing memories you had while you occupied the hallowed halls. 

Yours in Kappa,

Joshua Tupler ’16
Treasurer

Sam Libby ’17
Incoming Treasurer

Treasurer’s Report

Alumni Dues
Please pay your alumni dues at http:

//trikap.com/AlumniDues or by 
writing a check to Kappa Kappa 

Kappa Society and mailing to Terry 
Lowd ’66, P.O. Box 124, New 

Harbor, ME 04554
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Above: The brotherhood has purchased and 
continues to purchase new, affordable, 

durable furniture. These chairs and couch are 
located in the new kitchen area.

http://trikap.com/AlumniDues
http://trikap.com/AlumniDues


As progress on renovations reached a fever pitch, excitement filled the air, as the undergraduate brothers 
made frequent visits to inspect construction progress. While the brotherhood thrived this winter at 25 Valley 
Road, the additional wings of the Kappa lodge took shape, generating buzz across campus. Domus, the 
construction company owned by Bruce Williamson ’74, has made incredible progress, finishing the 
basement, brothers’ rooms, the brand new bathroom, and the major west extension. While construction on 
the new front porch, the portico, and the parking lot will continue through spring term, we are thrilled to 
move back into the nicest house on Webster Avenue. 

During the Winter term, the undergraduates focused mainly on preparing for move-in by painting new pong 
tables, developing a move-in plan, and finalizing new furniture purchases. We also helped the construction 
crew out by temporarily moving the first floor bar out of their way, and we organized a tour of 1 Webster 
Avenue during Winter Carnival. Meanwhile, business as usual continued at the off campus house, which 
hosted major social and brotherhood events, and at Tom Dent Cabin, which hosted meetings.

The undergraduate brothers recognize just how lucky we are to experience and live in this beautiful new 
facility. In accordance with this knowledge, the housemen have developed a plan, in consultation with the 
alumni board, for better care and upkeep of the physical plant. The undergraduates promise to treat the new 
house as our own and ensure that it will continue to stand for another hundred years. Our experience off 
campus has only made us stronger as we move into 1 Webster Avenue this spring, and we will continue to 
keep alive the traditions that have defined this society for the past 174 years.

Yours in Kappa,

Sam Libby ’17 and Harrison Han ’16
House Managers

House Managers’ Report
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Above: Alfred Forbes ’82 took this picture of 
the house under construction.

Below: The undergraduates sing 
together at their final meetings in Tom 

Dent Cabin



Social Chairmen’s Report

Thanks to hard scheduling work over winterim by 
socials Eric Fett ’18 and Charles Cai ’16, the 
winter social calendar was full to the brim. The term 
began with some hot “stop light” tails with our 
favorite Thetas (Epsilon Kappa Theta) followed by 
an animal themed extravaganza with the women of 
Alpha Xi Delta. The following weekend, Sigma 
Delta and Phi Delta Alpha hosted us and our new 
members for a Vegas themed event of betting and 
dice, a Phi-Delt staple. To cap off the term, we co-
hosted an awesome semi-formal with the lovely 
women of Kappa Delta at the Great View Roller 
Skating Rink. Beginning with pre-tails at KD, we 
rented buses to bring 130 people to the skating rink 
for pizza and dancing, and then ended the night with 
room-to-room tails at the off-campus house.
 
Stemming from such a positive experience working 
with other socials to schedule events while we 
lacked a legitimate house, we cannot be more 
excited to see how Tri-Kap develops its new social 
identity as we return to 1 Webster.
 
YiK,

Charles Cai ’16
Social Chairman

Eric Fett ’18
Interim Social Chairman
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Above: Fall DOC House Formal

Although living out of our esteemed hallowed halls 
is never ideal, our brotherhood held strong for our 
two final terms out of the house and continued 
cooking up exciting social events. The fall was 
highlighted by our end of term formal, hosted at 
the DOC House on Occom pond, a new 
brotherhood favorite. As the first formal for the 
new ‘18s, it was extremely well attended and quite 
successful. We hope to continue hosting events at 
the DOC house moving forward.

Above: Brothers and sisters enjoy Roller semi
Below: Socials Eric Fett ’18 and Charles Cai 

’16 at Roller Semi



Risk Manager’s Report

I am honored to write the first official Risk Manager pillar article. The position came to fruition in winter 
term of 2015, and I have held the position ever since. Now, as we enter the new and improved 1 Webster in 
an ever-changing Dartmouth climate, the position is becoming ever more important. My goals are simple: to 
ensure the safety of our brotherhood, to ensure the safety of our guests, maintain positive working 
relationships with various College entities, and to ensure the future of Kappa Kappa Kappa at 1 Webster 
Avenue.
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Earlier this spring term, Ted Poatsy ’17 and I met with 
Katherine Strong in Judicial Affairs. In the meeting, 
we went through Tri-Kap's 5-year judicial record with 
the College. The record consists of incidents involving 
individual brothers, the physical plant, and guests. The 
review was positive, with Ms. Strong praising us for 
our ability to care for guests while also suggesting 
points of improvement to monitor moving forward, 
such as better adherence to fire code. Ms. Strong looks 
forward to working with us, and she made clear how 
she appreciates proactive efforts on behalf of 
brotherhood in the event that an incident occurs. 
Additionally, I have great relationships with multiple 
individuals in Safety and Security, and I have been 
talking with them, too, to ensure our return to campus 
is risk-free. Our first official walk-through last week 
was a great success.

Above: Risk Manager Joe Minichiello ’
17 on duty at the Homecoming Bonfire.

Members of Judicial Affairs as well as Safety and Security have been invited over to tour the new house 
and are excited to do so once the construction at 1 Webster is fully completed. Additionally, we will be 
having open talks at 1 Webster with both Judicial Affairs and Safety and Security. I look forward to 
holding these and other events to maintain the relationship of Tri-Kap with the College and to continue 
managing and defusing risk over the next year.

YiK,

Joe Minichiello ’17
Risk Manager

Left: Joe Minichiello ’17 in Dartmouth 
EMS uniform with brothers.



Programming Chairmen’s Report
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Below: Worthy Burger, the favorite 
stop of many Tri-Kaps 

Above: Undergrads and Alums cheer 
on Big Green Football at Harvard

Despite the displacement of the brotherhood from the hallowed halls at 1 Webster during the Fall and Winter, a 
variety of programming events have helped to maintain Tri-Kap’s characteristic brotherhood. 
 
The fall saw the continuation of one of of the brotherhood’s most hallowed programming traditions: trips to 
Worthy Burger. Located in South Royalton, VT, this spot for burger and brews has been a favorite brotherhood 
getaway in recent years. The bonds and memories created over the long car rides, unbelievable food, and 
quality craft brews are unforgettable. We hope that alumni who have yet to experience the greatness of our 
favorite getaway spot will join us on future expeditions.

Perhaps the programming highlight of the fall term came 
during the peak of football season. As Dartmouth played 
Harvard for the Ivy League Championship in 
Cambridge, many Dartmouth fraternities and sororities 
made the drive down to support the Big Green. Tri-Kap, 
we are happy to say, was well represented; Numerous 
alumni and undergrads banded together to cheer on 
Dartmouth. A special thanks to Chris Loughlin ’17 and 
his family for hosting many Tri-Kaps in their pre-game 
tailgate. Though the Big Green lost the game in the final 
minutes, the undergrads enjoyed reinforcing the bonds 
of brotherhood throughout the night.

This winter saw a spike in viewing events hosted at 25 
Valley Road, Tri-Kap’s off campus home for the fall 
and winter. The brotherhood gathered for Sunday night 
movies and pizza chosen by programming chair James 
Howe ’17, a connoisseur in both respects. Additionally, 
the brothers at 25 Valley hosted a rushee-Super Bowl 
viewing party, which was well attended by all. As the 
installation of televisions and other infrastructure nears 
completion at the new lodge, the brothers hope to 
continue these traditions into the foreseeable future.

With barbecues, hiking trips, and the inevitable Fore-U 
and Worthy Burger excursions on the horizon, the 
upcoming terms look to be quite active on the 
programming front. We look forward to using the new 
house to its fullest as we host these and many new 
events.

Yours in Kappa,

Josh Schoenbart ’16 & James Howe ’17
Programming Chairman

Arun Reddy ’17 & Sam Agler ’17
Incoming Programming Chairman



Over the weekend of October 2nd and 3rd, the brothers hosted our annual rush. A big thank you to faculty 
advisor and Tri-Kap alumnus Roger Ulrich ’74 for assisting in the reservation of Morrison Commons in 
the Rockefeller Center, a room overlooking our Hallowed Halls on 1 Webster. Rush was extremely 
successful. The brotherhood is blessed to have welcomed twenty-one new members into our brotherhood, 
our largest fall class in our time in the house. 

Tri-Kap has historically hosted winter rush for a small number of new members, and this year was no 
different. We welcomed an additional three new members to our brotherhood in the winter of 2016. We 
handed over the duties of rush chair to a fantastic group of ’18s: Kent Ueno, Cesar Rufino, and Jonathan 
Schwartz. We are confident that they will continue to admirably represent the brotherhood of Tri-Kap and 
welcome many ‘19s to the brotherhood in the coming year.

Yours in Kappa,

Jeff Lang ’17, John French ’17, Josh Lange ’17, and Sam Agler ’17
Rush Chairmen

Rush Chairmen’s Report

Subscribe to the Tri-
Kap Email List!

If you do not receive the emails 
from Tri-Kap, please head over to 

www.trikap.com and click on 
“Sign up for our newsletter!” to 
stay up to date with the latest Tri-

Kap news from the undergraduates 
and Board of Directors
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The fall term was an extremely positive and important one for rush, especially considering the lack of a 
physical plant. The term began with an important addendum to the fall rush process: an IFC sponsored pre-
rush event. The brothers enjoyed socializing with rushees at the off campus house on Valley road, and 
bonded over brother Josh Schoenbart ’16’s famous barbecue. The event was well attended and marks a 
positive change in the cooperative effort between fraternities and the college to make the rush process more 
transparent and accessible.

Above: the new ‘18s rush class serenades 
the Alpha Phi sorority.

http://www.trikap.com
http://www.trikap.com


To further incentivize brotherhood participation in 
philanthropy, we instituted the first ever brotherhood  
philanthropy requirement. This rule requires brothers to 
complete a minimum number of approved philanthropy 
hours to become eligible to attend formal at the end of the 
term. This new incentive structure has proven extremely 
effective in increasing Tri-Kap’s standing within both the 
Dartmouth and Upper Valley communities.

This winter, Tri-Kap was invited to run a booth in the 
multi-house Collis Winter Bazaar, a charity event 
sponsored by the local chapter of Relay for Life. The 
coordinators asked Tri-Kap to run a table called the “Tri-
Kap Masters Challenge”, in which participants would 
donate to play water pong against one of Tri-Kap’s Masters 
Champions. The house raised over $100 in a very short 
time span, well exceeding the goals of the Bazaar 
organizers.

ThIS spring, we hope to run the 2nd annual Tri-Kap Hot 
Dog Eating Contest for “I Care, I Cure,” a charity co-
founded and run by Phil Chair  Brendan Krimsky ’17. 

If you are in the Upper Valley area and aware of any 
philanthropy opportunities that might be appropriate for the 
brotherhood, please do not hesitate to contact us!

Yours in Kappa,

Brendan Krimsky ’17
Philanthropy Chairman

Cody Pennypacker ’18
Incoming Philanthropy Chairman

Philanthropy Chairman’s Report

Stay in touch!

We love hearing from our alums

Register to receive emails and 
learn more about the Campaign 
at www.tri-kap.com

Check out what undergraduate 
brothers are up to on the blog:  
 http://trikap.blogspot.com/ 

Join our Facebook group at 
www.facebook.
com/groups/kappa.kappa.kappa/     

Please contact us with any 
questions or share stories of your 
time at 1 Webster at
kappa.kappa.kappa@dartmouth.
edu  
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Over the fall and winter terms Tri-Kap’s philanthropy has continued to thrive. Not only have we continued to 
host our most popular events, but we have also begun to develop new fundraisers while increasing incentives 
for  brotherhood participation in community service.

The fall saw the return of Tri-Kap’s annual Haunted House which, true to form, was yet another great success. 
Without the halls of 1 Webster this year, the sisters of Alpha Xi Delta graciously offered to co-host the event 
in their facility. Over a dozen families attended throughout the afternoon on Halloween, and the feedback we 
received from the participants was fabulous. The brothers were excited to give back to the community while 
also furthering our connections with the sisters of AZD. We hope to engage in more joint opportunities like 
this moving forward.

http://www.tri-kap.com
http://trikap.blogspot.com/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/kappa.kappa.kappa/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/kappa.kappa.kappa/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/kappa.kappa.kappa/
mailto:kappa.kappa.kappa@dartmouth.edu
mailto:kappa.kappa.kappa@dartmouth.edu
mailto:kappa.kappa.kappa@dartmouth.edu


Over the Fall and Winter terms, I had two 
academic goals for our brotherhood: maintaining a 
close relationship with their professors and 
improving their potential as students. In light of the 
current renovations to our house on 1 Webster 
Avenue and the financial burden associated with it, 
I took a more conservative approach to 
accomplishing these goals for the fraternity.

We relied on the college’s resources to maintain 
our relationships with our professors by taking 
advantage of the “Take a Faculty Member to 
Lunch Program.” Brothers were encouraged to use 
this college-sponsored program in order to get to 
know their professors better on a one-on-one basis.
Our second academic goal was accomplished by 
sending TED Talks on different subjects to the 
house periodically throughout the term. These ten 
to twenty minute talks featured the great speakers 
Sean Achor, Larry Smith, Julian Treasure, and 
Amy Cuddy. While some of these presentations 
were aimed to improve the house’s academic skills 
by showing the effects of positive psychology and 
body language on academic performance and 
behavior, others helped the brothers speak more 
effectively and find that extra motivation to get 
through midterms.

Academic Chairman’s Report
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Above & Below: Tri-Kap’s new 
faculty advisors Julie Kalish and 
Roger Ulrich ’77. The brothers 

look forward to working with them 
to sustain Tri-Kap’s strong 

relationship with the College

The fall marked the addition of sustainability 
responsibilities to the Academic Chair. As 
such, the planning for how to make the house 
more sustainable in the upcoming terms has 
been underway. Among other ideas, we are 
looking to find an effective way to sort out the 
aluminum cans from our garbage in order to 
sell them as scrap metal to a recycling 
company, which would greatly reduce the 
house’s impact on the environment.

Yours in Kappa,

Ted Poatsy ’17
Academic Chairman



We had some great moments on the field 15F.  
Soccer started off weakly with a 0-4 loss to Alpha 
Delta. Our rush chairs pulled in a talented class, 
including club soccer players Marcus Reid ’18, 
Kent Ueno ’18, Skyler Perot ’18, and Eric Fett ‘18. 
We thought that our new members would tear up 
the league. Unfortunately, we underperformed in 
the regular season. Against Bones Gate, we relied 
on a beautiful goal by Chris Loughlin ’17 to save 
us a tie in the last minute. Playing Beta, Marcus 
Reid ’18 scored our only goal on over 20 shots, 
earning us another tie.

In the playoff semifinals, Josh Lange ’17 scored a 
hatrick over BG as Tri-Kap rolled 5-1. We faced 
AD again for the title. Chris Loughlin ’17 took 
over in the first minute, slotting a low shot home 
from about 15 yards out. AD rallied to tie, and with 
three minutes left, Marcus Reid ’18 set up Chris 
Loughlin ’17 for what seemed to be a game 
winner. Unfortunately, the goal was called back for 
a foul. AD prevailed in a penalty shootout 5-4.

Julian Marcu ’18 dominated football. Facing 
SAE, he pulled in 3 touchdown passes from Josh 
Lange ’17. The game came close, and SAE 
grabbed a late touchdown to win.
       
In 16W, Tri-Kap returned several members of its 
15W Championship Intramural Hockey team, 
including tenacious defensemen Brett Szalapski ’
15 and James Howe ’17. Forward Joshua 
Schoenbart ’16 also added offensive firepower. 
Unfortunately, the brothers were unable to repeat 
due to some unfortunate bounces of the puck. 
Prospects for our imminent 3 on 3 basketball 
tournament look strong, with a team led by club 
basketball’s Julian Marcu ’18, a 6’ 3” monster in 
the post. 

Yours in Kappa,

Skyler Perot ’18
Athletic Chairman

Vincent G. Puzak ‘17
Interim Athletic Chairman

Athletic Chairman’s Report
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Come to Reunions!

This year, Tri-Kap will be 
hosting its annual Reunions 
gathering on June 18th. Come 
check out the newly renovated 
Kappa Lodge and connect with 
brothers young and old!

The 12 classes involved in 
reunions this year: ‘56, ‘61, ‘66, 
‘70, ‘71, ‘72, ‘86, ‘91, ‘00, ‘01, 
‘02, ‘11. 

For more information, check out 
http://dartmouth.org/reunions/.

Please feel free to reach out to 
the undergraduates or members 
of the alumni board regarding 
potential housing opportunities 
in the new house for this period.

We hope to see you there!

http://dartmouth.org/reunions/
http://dartmouth.org/reunions/
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House Photos

This Page: The exterior, first, and 
second floors of the new Kappa 

Lodge.
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House Photos

This Page: The 
Beach (left), third 
floor suite (right), 
basement (below), 

and GOTE



In Memoriam
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Ralph L. Sitley ’44

On November 1, 2015, born in Collingswood and died in Haddonfield, NJ. Dartmouth 
graduate, WWII veteran, Technical Sales for M.A.B. Paint Company. Survived by Barbara, 
his devoted wife of 32 years and five children from his previous marriage to Dorothy 
Langdon Sitley: Mark (Mary), Dorsey (Bob) Adler, Kate (Chris) Brown, Leslie (Hank) 
Finkenstaedt and Stephen (Alicia). Also survived by 5 grandchildren: Samantha, Kyle, 
Parker, Anna Rose and Rachel.
 
Alan W. Lott ’45

Alan Worman Lott, 91, was born on July 4, 1923 in Westport, New York. Alan passed away 
peacefully on May 31, 2015 in West Palm Beach. He entered Dartmouth College in 1941. 
From 1943-1946, Alan served in US Army - European Theater. He reentered Dartmouth 
College and graduated in 1945. In 1951, he married the love of his life, Jean Morgan, in 
Westport. Alan was an executive of Permatex Co. from 1954-1968. They lived in 
Huntington, Long Island until moving to West Palm Beach with the company headquarters 
in 1961. They lived and enjoyed Palm Beach a number of years. 

The Lotts moved to Vero Beach where they shared a rich, active life for 35 years. He started 
Design Habitat, an imported ceramic tile business. Alan was also the business manager of 
Jean Lott, Inc., his wife's successful apparel business. For most of his life, he played a "mean 
game of tennis". He was a jazz enthusiast and an active member of the Jazz Association. He 
enjoyed lunch at the Ocean Grill with friends, reading The Wall Street Journal, and gin 
martinis. He deeply loved his wife of 60 years and was a loving father to his daughters. In 
2011, his wife preceded him in death. Alan is survived by his daughters, Lindsay M. Lott of 
West Palm Beach, and Hilary Jarvis of Albuquerque, NM, son-in-law, Karl Jarvis, and 
granddaughter, Kendall Jarvis. He was a true gentleman and will be missed by all who knew 
him.
 
Karl W. Marsh ’50

Karl Whitney Marsh, 88, passed peacefully from this life on August 5, 2014, at Branford 
Hills Health Care Center.

Karl, nicknamed Bucky, lived most of his life in Branford. He was born on November 15, 
1925, to parents Whitney LaDue Marsh and Vega Linnea Reynolds Marsh. He graduated 
from Branford High School in the class of 1943. He served his country honorably in the 
Army Air Corps during World War II, seeing duty in India. After the war, he completed his 
education, graduating with a Bachelor's Degree in English from Dartmouth College in the 
class of 1950.

http://www.legacy.com/memorial-sites/army/?personid=175463991&affiliateID=1440
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Karl lived in Southern California for five years before returning to Connecticut. He taught 
English and coached hockey at Amity Regional High School and was named Coach of the 
Year by the Connecticut High School Coaches Association. Shortly thereafter, Karl began a 
long career as a trust officer with Connecticut National Bank, retiring in 1989.

Karl held the position of secretary and director of Sports Associates, Inc., owner of the New 
Haven Nighthawks American Hockey League team. He was inducted into the Branford 
Sports Hall of Fame in 2007. Karl was a past master of Widow's Son Lodge #66 and a 
member of the American Legion. He was a lifelong member of Tabor Lutheran Church in 
Branford.

Karl was known for his great love of literature, music, art and his gift for public speaking. 
He was an avid collector of sports memorabilia. His greatest joy in life revolved around his 
family. 

Ronald O. Himberg ’55

Ronald Otto Himberg ’55 died on May 10, 2015, in Manlius, New York. He attended East 
High School in Syracuse, New York, prior to entering Dartmouth. “Dutch” majored in 
electrical engineering and was a member of Kappa Kappa Kappa. After graduation he served 
in the Army for three years in a paratrooper division. He then returned to Syracuse and 
started three companies that specialized in technical marketing of electronics. At age 55 he 
changed careers and entered the world of finance. He continued in this capacity until five 
months before his death. Ron was a member of several clubs and served his church and 
various charities throughout his life. He is survived by his wife, a daughter and three 
grandchildren.
 
James C. Mickle ’55

James C. Mickle, MD Age 81, died peacefully at home surrounded by his loving family on 
September 22, 2015, following a three year, brave fight with glioblastoma. Dr. Mickle had a 
psychiatric practice in Kentfield for over 50 years. He was devoted to his work and his 
patients. He is survived by his wife of 57 years, Joan, his daughter Annalisa and husband 
Eric, his son Iain and wife, Casey, his daughter Erinne, grandchildren, Colin, Olivia, Diego, 
Kelsie, Isabel, Culley, Nick and his sister, Kathryn Mickle Werdegar, husband, David 
Werdegar and their family. He will be remembered for his great enthusiasm for life and his 
caring concern for others. He ran many marathons enjoyed long bike rides, chess, roses, 
wine, philosophy and great literatue. He was loved dearly and will be greatly missed. 
Donations can be made in his name to UCSF, Division of Neuro Oncology, 800 Parnassus 
Avenue., San Francisco.
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Kenneth W. McCabe ’58

Kenneth W. McCabe, died Jan. 26, 2015. Born in Pueblo to Kenneth and Priscilla McCabe, 
he is survived by his wife, Linda; and three children, Jennifer P. McCabe (Los Angeles), 
Kenneth W. McCabe Jr. with wife, Jennifer Taylor and two grandsons, Kenneth W. and 
Sorren McCabe (Berkeley, Calif.) and William Bradford McCabe (Mount Gambier, South 
Australia).
 
Raised in Pueblo, Ken attended Thatcher School and Centennial High, where he was active 
in student government, lettered in football, basketball and baseball, and where he was 
student body president in 1954. He graduated from Dartmouth College, Hanover, N.H., in 
1958, with a B.A. in economics. He was commissioned in the U.S. Navy and served as 
combat information officer on a small radar ship out of Pearl Harbor, Hawaii, and later as 
security officer at the U.S. Naval Training Center, San Diego, Calif. (He did not miss the 
sea!) Ken worked for five years for H.W. Houston Construction Co., and later managed a 
concrete forming company in New Mexico. In 1969, he joined Boettcher & Company as an 
account executive in their Pueblo office. He was later promoted to manager. In 1979, 
Boettcher sent Ken to Albuquerque to establish and manage the firm’s presence in New 
Mexico, building the office to 15 account executives. His last position at Boettcher was in 
the retail administrative headquarters in Denver, at which time the firm had grown to over 
23 offices in 10 Western states in addition to Colorado. He retired in 1987.

Over the years, Ken served on several boards including El Pueblo Boys and Girls Ranch, 
Pueblo Country Club, chairman of the club addition and renovation project in 2002, and was 
a member of the Pueblo Planning & Zoning Commission. Ken enjoyed golf, his golfing 
buddies and socializing with friends, neighbors and a wide array of acquaintances. 
Gregarious by nature, he had a great sense of humor, could tell a story with the best of them. 
He and Linda spent summers at their cabin at Cuerna Verde in Rye, where they loved to 
entertain guests. In his last days, he was surrounded by supportive family and friends, the 
people he always preferred to be with and among.

Bill Stevens ’58

Charles William Stevens, 78, of Hancock died peacefully on Oct. 18, 2015 at Monadnock 
Community Hospital in Peterborough with his wife Marsha Kono at his side. His children, 
Kirsten Venghaus of Statham, Ga., Alexander Stevens of Porgland, Ore. And Samuel 
Stevens of Sonvilier, Switzerland were at his bedside during his final hours.

Charles was born in Boston on June 24, 1937, and grew up in Winchester, Mass. He 
graduated from Dartmouth College in 1963, following a period of military service. From 
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1957 to 1960, Charles attended Army Language School for Russian and served with Army. 
According to Jennifer Cross, dean of visual arts at Ross, “Richard was both a colleague and 
a very dear friend. He was a nurturing teacher who, over the years, guided a number of 
students in Latin, French, and English literature at Ross School, East Hampton High School, 
and as a private tutor. He was a lover of the arts, a witty storyteller, and an erudite scholar.”

Laurel Bauer, a friend from childhood, said that Mr. Dunn “could speak knowledgeably and 
with wry humor on seemingly any subject. He loved his unique home on Copeces Lane, 
designed by Joe D’Urso in 1975, his garden, and, above all, his many Chow dogs on whom 
he lavished his care and attention over the years.”

Mr. Dunn was born on Oct. 27, 1943, in New York City to Joseph Dunn and the former 
Elizabeth Goldstein, both of whom are deceased. He grew up in Larchmont, N.Y. He is 
survived by Ryan Loughlin, his partner, and two sisters, Perry Hoffman and Joy (Doris) 
Dunn, who live in Westchester County.
 
Gerald J. Kelly ’75

Gerald Justin Jr., 62, formerly of Garden City, passed away on July 30, 2015. Jerry is 
survived by his wife Joanne, brother Chris, sisters Annmarie and Eileen. He was a loving 
stepfather and grandfather. Jerry was a graduate at Dartmouth College. He was an active 
member of the Mason's Dongan Patton Lodge where he served as a worshipful brother and 
made himself available to mentor other masons. As a volunteer, he drove for Shriners 
Children's Hospital. Jerry enjoyed the game of golf both by playing and watching, an avid 
reader and researcher. He was a trusted family advisor. Jerry's generosity, enthusiasm and 
love of life was evident to all who knew him.
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